
2022 Town of Eau Galle  
4/11/22 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman, Donald Hartung on 

Monday, April 11th, 2022, in the Eau Galle Civic Center, Eau Galle, WI. 

Chairman Don Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald 

Hartung, Supervisor Bill Hartung, Supervisor Audrey Martin, Treasurer Valerie 

Baskin, Co-Clerk Sandy Pickerign, and Clerk Martha Hartung. In attendance was 

Terry Wayne, Karen Schneider, Charlie Weber, Tim Lamm, Jeff Gasteyer, Neil 

O’Connell, Larry & Cheryl Sagsetter, Carole Jean Baier, Jerry Joe Hartung, Joe 

Wolf, Jane Weber, Jack Weber, Lynn McRoberts, Ron Schneider, & Clifford 

Smezler. Chairman Hartung lead us in Pledge of Allegiance.   

Clerk Martha Hartung read minutes from March 14th, 2022, meeting.  Motion by 

Bill Hartung to approve minutes and second by Audrey Martin. MC.  Treasurer 

Valerie Baskin read treasurer with ending balance of $230,729.15. Motion by Bill 

Hartung to accept treasurers report 2nd by Audrey Martin. MC.   Vouchers were 

presented for approval.   Motion by Bill Hartung to approve voucher presented 

and 2nd by Audrey Martin. MC.  

Building committee Chairman Jeff Gasteyer spoke. We the members of Eau Galle 

Township building facility committee after reviewing all the options presented 

recommend to the Town Board to bring to the taxpayers of Eau Galle Township, 

Dunn County, a vote to build a new facility not to exceed $650,000 of borrowing 

money with the proceeds from the sale of the Civic Center, Shop, & Salt Shed 

property to be applied tot the cost of the new facility. Voting shall be YES, NO, 

Abstained, or NOT Voting. Motion by Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept the 

recommendation for new facility and 2nd by Audrey Martin. MC 

Application for Bar License from Skylar Ferris will be presented at May meeting. 

Martha Hartung gave clerks report.  Weber Inspections for March were Bundy 

and Sagsetter. April 5th election went well. I applied for $600.00 grant with WI 

Elections Commission for wi.gov e-mails. The grant will pay for setup and domain 



cost for 1 year. I checked into website with Randy of 24-7 Telecom. It will cost 

$500.00 to set up with 5-pages. Randy stated we are already paying for hosting. 

Building permits were issued to Baier Creek Farms and Rod Schuh. I will be 

attending WMCA Northern WI new Clerks training – Rothchild, WI (5/12-5/13/22) 

Terry Wayne gave road report.  

Chairman Don Hartung stated Open Book will be June 6th from 4 – 6 at Civic 

Center. Board of Review will be June 13th from 6-8 at Civic Center. 

Next meeting date is May 9th at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion to adjourn meeting at 6:28 was made by Audrey Martin and 2nd by Bill 

Hartung. MC. 

     Martha Hartung, Clerk 

 


